STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES JUNE 6, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.

The Town of Surry received ck# 1701 in the amount of $15.60 from Daniel Bunker Jr. for building permit
#1057 for a 12 x 26 ft workshop.

Ted Grussing from Elegant Settings spoke with the selectmen about the potential commercial use of a
property he was interested in purchasing at 294 Pond Road. The selectmen agreed the his proposed
business did not fit zoning guidelines for a cottage industry. The selectmen suggested they speak with
the zoning board about a variance and directed them to download an application from the website.

Bruce Smith spoke with a caller about Cider Mill Roads completion.

Thomas Casey asked about the zoning for the Britton property. There had been enough noticeable
activity to ask if the owner had permission for his usage. He also asked about the status of fire pits. The
selectmen said he could obtain a seasonal permit from the fire department under certain conditions.

Peter Morin spoke with the selectmen about the new tax bill for the assessed river frontage which he
felt was excessive. Bruce Smith will forward the question to Avitar.

Steve Pro spoke with Bruce Smith at home about the septic site needing town approval. The approval
was efiled with the state.

The selectmen signed and paid bills. Jay Croteau signed the checks.

The selectmen signed payroll. Jay Croteau signed the checks. Corrections were made to the cemetery
hourly wages.

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment.

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The minutes were
accepted as presented.

John Davis came in to pick up Intent to Cut applications.
Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed toadjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15P.M.



